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	STRATEGIC INDEPENDENT ADVISORY GROUP
	

	
	
	

	
	LGBT 
	

	
	
	

	
	Date : Tuesday 22 7 08
	

	
	
	

	
	Venue :Clanmil House, Belfast
	


	Present:
	Chairman    Colin Flinn     Cara-friend

Liza Barr                    GPA

Keith Johnston         PSNI

Stuart Boyd              GLAD
Vincent Creelan       TRP

Michael Corchrie Campbell

Brian Gill                   D/Sergeant            PSNI

Ken Devlin                Press Officer         PSNI

Gareth Nicholl          D/Inspector            PSNI

Jeremy Adams         Inspector               PSNI

Andrew Muir            GLAD

George Clarke          D/Superintendent  PSNI

Bob Hodgson           Met Police LGBT Advisory Group

Mirjam Bader           The Rainbow Project

Jayne Cox                PSNI

                
	

	Apologies:
	Jeff Dudgeon, Doug Sobey, Inspector Gabriel Moran
	

	
	
	Actions

	1.
	Minutes from previous meeting:  The minutes were read and agreed.
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Matters arising:  Colin highlighted best practice – Stonewall.  Lisa advised the group she had joined the research into PSNI becoming involved in Stonewall.
	Liza to provide update

	
	
	

	3.
	Colin introduced D/Superintendent George Clarke to the group.  The D/Superintendent explained he was the Deputy Head of Serious Crime and that his Department was looking at approximately 60 complaints received regarding comments made by Mrs Iris Robinson on the Stephen Nolan Radio programme and allegations that the comments may have breached Public Order Legislation.

He went on to explain that due to issues of confidentially and the investigation being a ‘live one’, there could be questions that he may not be able to answer.  He explained that any complaints received would be acknowledged and a Statement of Complaint recorded.  The D/Superintendent emphasised the fact that the investigation would stand on legal points and not the number of complaints received.

When all evidence has been gathered the next stage is to review all the evidence and submit to the Public Prosecution Service.                     

A member of the group enquired if a file had yet been forwarded to the PPS?  D/Superintendent Clarke replied that at the moment it was the fact-finding part of the investigation.  The Directing Officer in the PPS will take the ultimate decision.  Once the investigation ends and a decision is reached all complainants will be made aware.  All complaints made by E-mail have been responded to, where contact details were given.

Andrew advised he was aware there were difficulties when people had gone in person to local PSNI stations in order to make a statement. He had gone to his local station and the person he spoke to did not perceive his complaint to be a hate crime.  He had to argue in order to have his statement taken. He felt that the PSNI did not take the matter seriously at the time and now several weeks later, how seriously is the matter being taken?  Superintendent Clarke replied that the matter would be investigated properly and positively.  Vince & Andrew both stated they had made statements but had had no further contact.  Mr Clarke stated it was difficult to keep people updated in the middle of an investigation.  Andrew stated there was increased fear within the community, especially as Pride was being launched on Saturday.   Jeremy said that homophobic incidents always increase around Pride, but have not increased since this incident had occurred. However the situation was being closely monitored at District and HQ level. 

Colin thanked The D/Superintendent and the members of his team for coming along to talk to the group. 
	Jeremy to keep in contact with D/Supt Clarke and keep chairperson updated on progress.

	
	
	

	4.
	Colin then introduced Bob Hodgson , Chairperson of the Metropolitan Police  LGBT IAG.  Bob said that the Met group was further down the line than the PSNI IAG, having been formed in 1999.  The group worked well with approximately 20 members from all backgrounds i.e.; Muslim, Christian, Disabled  transgender, older persons and young people to name a few so it is a good mix.  The group meets every 6 weeks.  There are 32 boroughs with the Met policing area and they all meet as sub groups.  This means people are focused and ultimately means better policing for the LGBT Community with their area, where they were not well policed in the past.  They continually challenge and advise police on best practices.  They try to keep issues on the boil while providing transparency.  Like PSNI the reporting of homophobic crime is low.  Approximately 1500 incidents reported each year, compared with 18,000 Race Hate Incidents and 100,000 Domestic Abuse incidents.  The group complain and compliment when appropriate.  When they see good practice it is important to acknowledge same.  You can’t just be critical. Bob offered to continue to keep in contact with the group and offer advice and support as required.

Colin thanked Bob for taking the time to travel from London to talk to the group. 


	Jayne to forward thank you letter to Bob

	
	
	

	5.
	Colin introduced Liza Barr to the group.  Liza explained she was the PSNI GPA Co-ordinator.  She told the group that Keith and she had recently attended the Gay Police Submit in Barcelona where they had made good contacts.

GPA will be at Pride and Liza told the group she had invited the Garda to attend.  Liza also advised the group that the GPA will be advertising shortly for a full time Network Support officer
	Jeremy to keep group updated on      progress

	
	
	

	6.
	Crime Stats: Jeremy reported that between 1 4 08 – 21 7 08 there had been 31 crimes reported.  Vince asked about crimes not assigned, as mentioned in the HMLO conference in March.  Jeremy advised the PSNI Chief Statistician had assured him that his branch could stand over the figures included in the Chief Constables report, which was published last week.  


	

	
	
	

	7.
	Any other business:  Jeremy advised the group that North Down District Trainers were starting a new cycle of training which will be a joint partnership with GLAD and this may be used in other police districts.


	Jeremy to provide update

	8.                    
	Date of next meeting:  Tuesday 21 October 2008

                                        Clanmil House at 6.00pm
	

	
	
	

	
	Any items for the agenda or research, please forward by 10th October 2008 to

Jayne Cox 

Community Safety Branch

PSNI Lisnasharragh

42 Montgomery Road

Belfast BT6 9LD

IAG@psni.pnn.police.uk
O2890 922908
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